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Under the Standards Review Subcommittee Scope of Work, which was approved by the SRS on March 6, 2008, the SRS agreed to review recommendations and if subcommittee deemed appropriate, they would submit advisory comments to the Executive Committee for consideration.  As stated in the Scope of Work these comments are “not intended to change the scope of the Business Practices or recommendation, but to provide consistency and uniformity across all WEQ Business Practices.”

The SRS is requesting the Executive Committee consider the following advisory comments in their review of this recommendation:

General 
The cover letter indicates that the recommendation is from the Joint ESS/ITS & BPS subcommittee.  The Executive Committee may want to consider revising the letter to indicate the recommendation was developed by the WEQ EC ATC Information List Task Force to be consistent with the Requesters listed on the recommendation header.

The Executive Committee may also want to consider updating the cover letter to indicate MOD-004 (Capacity Benefit Margin) is the only remaining ATC MOD standard that has not yet been approved by NERC.

The SRS would recommend the footers on the recommendation be updated to remove “on OASIS” since some of the data may be available upon request without being posted on OASIS or the data may not be available at all.

001.n
LIST OF ATC RELATED INFORMATION Introductory paragraphs:

· In the first paragraph where the MOD standards are listed the Executive Committee may want to include the version numbers for the MOD standards to be consistent with other standards (See 001-13.1.5 for an example.)

· In the second paragraph the Executive Committee should consider changing “NERC MOD standards” to “NERC ATC Standards” since NERC ATC Standards was defined in the first paragraph to include MOD-001, 004, 008, 028, 029, and 030.
· Footnote 3 under Potential No Comments item (e), the subcommittee recommends changing “from” to “by.” 

· Table Item Number 1 references “partial period outages” which is not specifically referenced in the NERC standards.  As part of the final review of the recommendation, per the cover letter, the group reviewing the NERC MOD standards may need to update this item.
· Table Items Numbers 26 through 28 are subject to change pending approval of MOD-004.

· Table Item Number 33 under ATC-Related Item the SRS is recommending the language be changed to “If the Transmission Service Provider’s AFC calculation process involves a grouping of generators, the ATCID must identify how these generators participate in the group.”  This change is being recommended so the language is consistent with NERC requirement R1.2.4.
001-13.1.5
For the NERC MOD standards (MOD-001, MOD-008) that have been approved by the NERC Board of Trustees, and the WEQ Standards that have been included in the Version 002 NAESB Business Practices, SRS is recommending the appropriate enumerations be applied prior to posting the recommendation for membership ratification. See below:
· Available Transfer Capability Implementation Document - ATCID (as specified in NERC MOD-001-1)
· TRM Implementation Document - TRMID (as specified in NERC MOD-008-1)
· ATC Methodology Contact (as required by WEQ-001-16)
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